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from the Rector       

The Rev. Donald Lowery  

Pentecost is Coming! 
 

I donôt usually write about a June 
event in the May newsletter, but the 
Feast of Pentecost falls on June 4, 2017 
and the Vestry and I wanted to make 
sure the whole congregation is aware 
that we have a special event planned for 
that day.  Pentecost is considered the 
ñBirthday of the Churchò and we plan to 
have a multicultural, multilingual 
birthday celebration on that day.   

On Pentecost we will unite our 
10:30 a.m. English Service with our 
12:30 p.m. Spanish Service for a 
bilingual celebration.  This is right and 
proper because on the Day of Pentecost 
the Holy Spirit was poured out on the 
Apostles to give them the power to 
proclaim the Good News of Jesus Christ 
to all nations.  Indeed, the Gift of 
Tongues manifested today was not 

ñglossolaliaò that is, the gift of an 
unknown spiritual tongue for personal 
edification but ñzenolaliaò the gift of a 
human language not learned by normal 
means but granted as a miraculous gift 
so that the Apostles could glorify God 
and proclaim Jesus to foreigners visiting 
Jerusalem in their own native languages.  
How fitting it is that as a congregation 
we are trying to live into the vision that 
the Gospel is for all people in all places.  
Our congregation is multiracial and 
multilingual.  We proclaim Jesus to all 
and everyone we can that God is love, 
which God revealed his love in the death 
and resurrection of Jesus and that 
forgiveness of sins, strength for living 
and the hope of eternal live are offered 
to all who trust in his name. 

The service will be held at     
10:30 a.m.  and immediately after the 
service, we will have a fiesta.  If the day 
is nice and sunny, as we pray it will be, 
we will have a picnic on the lawn 
outside the church.  If it is damp and 
rainy, as it could be, we will hold the 
celebration in the lower hall.  The Vestry 
will provide BBQ Turkey (Richard 
Davis does this) drinks, rolls, Cole slaw 
and paper goods.  We are asking our 
Latino and Latina members to bring a 
Tres Leches cake, Tamales and other 
homemade Mexican dishes.  We are 
asking our English speaking members to 
bring  potluck sides and desserts to 
share. 
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We did this last year and it was a 
wonderful celebration of our unity in 
Christ Jesus.  It promises to be a another 
grand event rejoicing in the missionary 
vision of our parish.  I love to brag about 
Holy Innocents as place and a 
congregation. I think we have the most 
beautiful stained glass windows in the 
entire diocese and the finest people any 
rector could ask to pastor.  Come 
celebrate our unity in Christ Jesus on the 

Birthday of the Church. À 
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The Rev. Donald Lowery 
 
  

The Senior/Junior group will meet 
on all the Sundays of May at 5:00 p.m..  
except we will not meet on the 28th.  We 
will gather at the Hughes House and after 
eating weôll move on along to the youth 

room.  À    

 

Wednesday Services  

 

The Rev. Donald Lowery 

We will hold Holy Communion on 
all the Wednesdays in May.  Remember 
the first Wednesday is the Healing 
Service with Holy Communion.À  

Parish Work Day 

     The Rev. Donald Lowery 

The Building and Grounds 
Committee, headed by our Junior Warden, 
Richard Davis will hold a parish work day 
May 20th, beginning at 8:00 am. Continental 
Breakfast will be provided.  Bring work 
gloves and hand tools.  All are welcome.  À  

 

Historical Discovery about the 
Church of the Holy Innocents 

                      The Rev. Donald Lowery 

While we know that most of the 
Stained Glass Windows in the nave of the 
church are by Myer of Munich, the origins 
of the windows around the altar and the font 
remained a mystery.  Miss Claudia Hunterôs 
history of the parish indicated that while 
they were believed to be of English origin 
the name of the designer was unknown. 
While I was at the Bicentennial Celebration 
for the Diocese of North Carolina, I bumped 
into a friend of mine, Ellen Weig.  She is a 
church historian and one of her special 
interests is stained glass windows.  We 
talked about the fact that the origins of 
some of our windows remained unknown. 

I received an email from Ellen within 
about 24 hours of our conversation.  In an 
online version of the ñHenderson Gold 
Leaf,ò one of the predecessors of the Daily 
Dispatch, she found an article from 
December 19, 1889.  That article identified 
the maker of the earliest windows in the 
parish as Messrs. Lavers & Westlake of 
London. 

 

 

 

 

It appears they created the windows 
around the altar and the Seven Sacrament 
window over the font.  Lavers & Westlake 
may have done the Resurrection Window in 
the transept opposite the font but that is not 
as certain as there are stylistic differences.   

 As a lover of church history in 
general and the history of the Church of the 
Holy Innocents in particular, I am thrilled to 
have this information.  Special thanks to my 
friend, Ellen Weig.  À  

  

  

                   

 

 

Baccalaureate Service 

The Rev. Donald Lowery 

Our church will host the 
Baccalaureate Service for Kerr-Vance 
Academy on Friday,  May 26, 2017.     À  

 

Honoring Our Graduates 

                                        M. Nelson 

 

 

  

Do you have a special person graduating 
from high school or college this year?  If 
so, weôd love for you to share their 
accomplishment with us so that we can 
include them in an article in the June 
issue of  our newsletter.    

 Please contact Susie in  the  
church office   at   252-492-0904  or   
email   your information to hinnocents@ 
centurylink.net  by May 26th with the 
following information: graduateôs name, 
school, relationship to you (child , niece,  
nephew), and photo (if youôd like one 
included). À  
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Attention all ECW Members! 

     The ECW will meet at 10:00 a.m.    
on  Tuesday,  May 23rd in the Ladiesô 
Parlor.  We will not meet during the 
months of June, July and  August. 

             Please join us !      À 

 

 

 

 

 

Betsy Seifert, President 
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Schedule of Events 

Choir Weekly Practice Schedule 

  Hand Bell Choir ð Wed. at 6:00 PM            

Parish Choir      ð  Sun.  at 9:30 AM 

   
 

               

Wednesdayï May 3 
  5:30 PM, Communion & Healing        
       Service 
  
Sunday ï  May 7 

  8:00 AM, Holy Eucharist ï Rite I 

  8:30 AM, ECY Youth Group 

                  (Great Hall) 
10:30 AM, Holy Eucharist ï Rite II 

12:30 PM, La Misa Servicio  
 

 Wednesdayï May 10 
  3:00 PM, Nursing Home Ministry  

  5:30 PM, Communion 
  
Sunday ï  May 14 

  8:00 AM, Holy Eucharist ï Rite I 

 10:30 AM, Holy Eucharist ï Rite II 

 12:30 PM, La Misa Servicio  

 

  Wednesdayï May 17 
  5:30 PM, Communion        

  
Sunday ï  May 21 

 8:00 AM, Holy Eucharist ï Rite I 
10:30 AM, Holy Eucharist ï Rite II 

12:30 PM, La Misa Servicio  

                   
Tuesday ï May 23 

10:00 AM, ECW  (Ladies Parlor) 

                  Tabitha Guild 

 

Wednesdayï May 24 

  3:00 PM, Nursing Home Ministry 
  5:30 PM, Communion        

  
   Sunday ï  May 28 

 8:00 AM, Holy Eucharist ï Rite I 

10:30 AM, Holy Eucharist ï Rite II 

12:30 PM, La Misa Servicio  

 

All services  are  conducted  in  the 

Church, unless otherwise noted. 

 
Summer 

(June/July/August) 
Newsletter items are due: 

May26th 
Thanks for your help!  

MJNELSON@nc.rr.com 
 

Printed copies of the newsletter are   
located in the Bell Tower for you if you 
have problems with email access and are 
also available to view and print from the 
church website: 
 
    www.churchoftheholyinnocents.org 

 
              Thanks for your support! 

 
 

 
NOTICE:  Our  church email address is 
hinnocents@centurylink.net.  Whenever 
your email address changes, please be 
sure to send your new address to the 
church so that we can update our records. 

Church Usage 

SCHEDULE  
~L  H ~ 

  
MONDAY 

  AA                                   5:30 to 6:30 
  Cub Scout Pack              7:00 to 8:00 

      ( w/ Tommy)        
         

TUESDAY 
                                                                  
  NA                                7:00 to 8:00

          
WEDNESDAY 

  NA                                    7:00 to 8:00 
  

FRIDAY 
  AA                               5:30 to 6:30 

  
SATURDAY 

  NA               Noon 

 
 

     

  

  Amazon Charitable Donations 

                                                Hunter Roberson 

Amazon Smile is a branch of the  
regular Amazon.com site, except all of the   
purchases that are made through 
smile.amazon.com will automatically do-
nate İ% of the purchase (most everything 
is eligible) to a charity of your choosing. 
We are asking parishioners to consider 
making Holy Innocents that charity. Below 
is a link that will take you to the Amazon 
Smile site, and it should ask you to con-
firm that you wish to support Holy Inno-
cents as your Smile charity. It's an easy 
way to add to your contribution without 
additional expense.   À 

Direct charity link: https://
smile.amazon.com/ch/56-0554227 

  
  
  
  
  
    For    questions   or    help,    visit    
http://smile.amazon.com/about  or   email   
Hunter Roberson  at:   
hroberson@robcomfg.com  
  

mailto:MJNELSON@nc.rr.com
http://nationaldayofprayer.org/
http://smile.amazon.com/
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/56-0554227
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/56-0554227
http://smile.amazon.com/about
mailto:hroberson@robcomfg.com
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